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SLEAC President’s Message for October 2023 

Our Fall events were both very successful once again.   
 
The Golf Day Event had 67 members and guests who enjoyed a sandwich buffet after their round at 
the Forest Golf Club and Inn.  
 
The Fish Fry served 155 members and guests to a wonderful meal put on by the Camlachie Huron 
Shores Optimist Club. 
 
Next event is the Christmas Dinner Dance Thursday November 30, 2023, registration details are in 
this newsletter. The Sarnia Complex Manager and VP of Chemicals, Eloissa Wells and Public and 
Government Affairs Manager, Kristina Zimmer are both planning to attend.   
 
I am also providing two links for NeighbourLink Sarnia-Lambton if any members would like to sponsor 
their homeless bag community outreach ($45-$50 a bag) https://neighbourlinksarnia.org/bags/ or a 
donation toward their walk-a-thon https://neighbourlinksarnia.org/donate-to-a-team/ 
They were very grateful for our support. 
 
In order to continue to organize and present our slate of events we require more committee members. 
Please consider joining our Committee as the Executive has openings in 2024 for President, Vice-
President, Treasurer and Webmaster.  
 
Looking forward to seeing many of our members at the Christmas Dinner Dance. 
 
Tim Mondoux 
SLEAC President 
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From the Editor:  

We are looking forward to the annual 
Christmas dinner and dance. 

We are not looking forward to the 
colder weather. 

Does that mean we are getting 
older? 

https://neighbourlinksarnia.org/bags/
https://neighbourlinksarnia.org/donate-to-a-team/
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Did you know that . . . 
We have a wonderfully healthy and active club! 

As of this past planning committee meeting, we have 368 members. 
Kudos to all of our members for helping to make our club healthy. 

 

 

Upcoming events  
 

 

Hold the date! 

 

  
November 30 – Christmas Dinner at the Dante Club 
(details in this newsletter) 
  

 

 

“Anyone who stops learning is old, whether at twenty or eighty.  
Anyone who keeps learning stays young.”  
 
Henry Ford.  
 

 

.   

 

 

 

Imperial Oil/ExxonMobil Canada Annuitants Clubs Presidents Network Update 
 

Recent changes in personnel supporting Imperial Annuitants have been positive.  
HR is making a serious effort to improve the overall service level to Annuitant Clubs. 
This President’s Network is working with HR to progress improvement opportunities 
regarding membership updates and timely subsidy payments to Clubs. 
Clubs have expressed an interest in approaching Imperial for an increase in the per 
member subsidy amount. It is currently $50 per member. 
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Use of ETransfer 
-------------------------- 
 
ETransfer is now the PREFERRED method for Payments to SLEAC. 
The following is the best way to take advantage of using the ETransfer 
Payment Method. 
 
First, TURN ON AUTODEPOSIT !!!  
AUTODEPOSIT is much more secure than using a Password to send and 
receive funds. 
 
Second, create 2 Recipients on your Online Banking .... 
 
Name: SLEAC Membership 
Email: md.sleac@gmail.com  
Use this Recipient when you pay your Annual Dues in June. The 
Membership Director will receive notification of your payment. 
 
Name: SLEAC Events 
Email: events.sleac@gmail.com  
Use this Recipient when you pay for attending an Event. The Event 
Coordinator will receive notification of your payment. 
 
Please follow the instructions on the Website for what information to include 
in the ETransfer Comments. 
 
Thanks 

mailto:md.sleac@gmail.com
mailto:events.sleac@gmail.com
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SLEAC Fish Fry 
 

Date:        September 27, 2023 

Event coordinators   Sam Donato, Ralph Henry, Greg Robbins, Don Roberts 
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SLEAC Golf Tournament 
 

Date:        September 21. 2023 

 

Event coordinators   Ralph Henry 
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Member News & Information 
 

Has Anything Changed? 
Help us to keep our club records up to date. 
Do you have a new address, phone number or e mail address?  
Send the new information to: 

Carol Barnes 

307 Tawny Rd 

Sarnia, ON, N7S 5K1 

Phone: 519 542-6159 

E-mail: md.sleac@gmail.com 

 

Keep us up to date 
When words are hard to say, sometimes a card is the best way to reach out. 
Outreach cards for sympathy and illness can be sent to members or family. 

Please forward this information to Sharon Sharp, 519 383 7578, 
email ssharp1015@gmail.com 

 
so that cards may be sent in a timely manner. Thank you 

 
 

Web site 
Our web site is running and reliable thanks to Ric Cudmore! On the web site are links to 
photographs, events and other information.  
http://sleacweb.ca 
 
 

 

Future Event Registrations  
Cheques must not be dated any later than the cutoff date for an event. Cheques dated for day of event 
will not be accepted. 
 
 

Transportation and accessibility 
Please note that registrations for our events will include a line that you can fill in if transportation is needed or 
if you can provide a ride to the event. The committee members organizing that event will make an effort to link 
those that need a ride and those who can provide one.  
 
For all of us, please remember to watch out for each other and offer assistance if needed to members with 
restricted mobility preferred accessibility.  

 

 

 

mailto:md.sleac@gmail.com
tel:(519)%20383-7578
mailto:ssharp1015@gmail.com
http://sleacweb.ca/
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Club 

 

2023 – 2024 Committee 

President: Tim Mondoux 519-330-8713 

Vice president: To be filled  

Past president: Larry Western  519-542-9481  

Secretary/Outreach: Sharon Sharp 519-383-7578  

Treasurer: Ric Cudmore 519-331-1583 

Event Planning and 
communications 

Sam Donato 519-402-2759 

Ralph Henry 519-383-0156 

Ron Pask 519 331-7285 

Hilda Feimer 519-312-5132 

Don Roberts 519-869-8287 

Greg Robbins 519-869-6400 

 Pam Snyder 519-786-6374 

  

  

Membership: Carol Barnes 519 542-6159 

Webmaster Ric Cudmore 519-331-1583 

Communications: Jim Snyder 519-330-4195 

Our next planning committee meeting is on Thursday December 14, 2023 at 10:00 a.m.  

Our web site is http://sleacweb.ca 

    
 

Larry Western Tim Mondoux Sharon Sharp Ric Cudmore Carol Barnes 

  
   

Ralph Henry Sam Donato Don Roberts Greg Robbins Ron Pask 

 

 

 

  

Jim and Pam Snyder  Hilda Feimer   
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SLEAC Christmas Dinner 

Dante Club,  

1330 London Road, Sarnia 
 

 

Event Coordinators   

 
Sam Donato, Ralph Henry, Don Roberts, Greg 
Robbins, Hilda Feimer  

Thursday, November 30, 2023  Social hour 5:30 to 6:30 p.m.  
Dinner         6:30 to 8:00 p.m. 
Dance         Following dinner (Music by The Casuals) 

 
Esso Site Manager will be guest speaker 
 
Various prize draws throughout the evening  

 
Registration limited to 180 persons 
Contact Hilda Feimer 519-312-5132 for any seating 
arrangement concerns   

 

 

50 / 50 to  

Pathways Health 

Centre for Children 

 

Food Donations to the 
Salvation Army 

 

 

Menu:   
 

 

Anti pasto, Focaccia bread, garden salad, roasted turkey with 

trimmings, beef sirloin strip, Penne pasta, 

Seasonal vegetable medley, oven roasted potatoes 

Dessert, Coffee and Tea 

Inform Sam Donato of any dietary restrictions 

E-Transfer Instructions       See Next Page                        
 

For mail in registrations, Reply 
to  
Sam Donato  
759 Manor Park Cres 
Sarnia Ontario N7S 4W7 
519 402-2759 

 
Cost per member   $43 
Cost per guest       $86  

Cut-off date November 15, 2023 
 
Make cheques out to S.L.E.A.C. and do not 

postdate past November 15th 

 

Name:  Member/Guest Amount  
$43 per 
member 

$86 per 
guest 

         M / G $ 
 

       M / G $ 

Total $ 

Hilda Feimer will be making every effort to seat you with others you would like to 
share a table with. Please note names here if you have some preferences.  

I/We would like to be seated 
with: 

Do you need transportation assistance? 
 

Can you provide transportation for someone else? 
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E-Transfer Instructions for 

2023 Christmas Dinner & Dance – Thursday November 30 

At the Dante Club 

 

Instructions 

From your Bank/Credit Union Online Application. Send an E-Transfer to events.sleac@gmail.com  

1. The first time you do this you will need to set up a Recipient. 
2. Once that is done you select the Recipient. 
3. Fill in the appropriate amount for your participants. 

• SLEAC member $43 

• SLEAC guest $86 

1. In the Message Section enter SLEAC Christmas and the Attendees Names 
1. Indicate if there are any dietary Restrictions. 
1. Indicate if you require or could provide a ride to the event. 
1. Follow instructions to complete the -Etransfer. 

Note: Please turn on AUTODEPOSIT !!!!! 

Table Reservations 

1. Determine the group of people you would like to sit with (max 10). 
1. Send a separate Email to events.sleac@gmail.com   with the list of names. Please make the subject of the Email 

Table Reservation. 

 
Event Coordinator 

Sam Donato      E-mail: events.sleac@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Good friends are like quilts.  
They age with you and never lose their warmth. 
 

mailto:events.sleac@gmail.com
mailto:events.sleac@gmail.com

